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RSL Hellenic Sub-Branch 

RETURNED SOLDIER ï 

ñAPOSTRATOSò          
 

 

 
 

 

Memorial Hall, 14A Ferrars Place South Melbourne Vic 3205      Phone 9699 9844                   June 2015 
 
 

 
 

Dear Members and Friends of the RSL Hellenic Sub-Branch 
 

I hope you enjoy this bumper 12 page Gallipoli special edition of the Returned Soldier ñApostratosò Newsletter. 
 

                        Steve Kyritsis, President   
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

This year is the Centenary 

Commemoration of the 

Gallipoli World War I 

Campaign. 
 

For Australia, it was a 

military disaster; the only 

successful part was the 

evacuation. Eight months of 

trench fighting cost 26,111 

Australian casualties, 

including 8,709 killed. 

Despite this, it has been said 

that Gallipoli had no 

influence on the course of the 

war.  
 

Twelve Greek-Australians 

served with the 1
st
 AIF at 

Gallipoli. Peter Rados born in 

Athens, was killed in action 

at Gallipoli aged 23 on the 

19
th
 May 1915. Peter was 

serving with the 3
rd 

Battalion 

1
ST

 Infantry Brigade. He is 

buried at ANZAC Cemetery 

ANZAC Cove Gallipoli.  
 

LEST WE FORGET 
 

 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&docid=HDPs2IV2V6AjPM&tbnid=Dz0R51Y00g2b4M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://www.godoy.no/weber/engelskweb/Australia/Geography.htm&ei=A3_cU9z6EsK58gW2_4GoBA&bvm=bv.72197243,d.dGc&psig=AFQjCNHcVVHEqlK5llWdRsv6yi3TkhA2cA&ust=1407045722182243
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Date Milestones and Past Events   
21

st
 March 2015 Operation Slipper Commemoration Parade 

25
th 

 March 2015 Greek National Day 

5
th
 April 2015 Lambis Englezos appeared in the 60 minutes Channel 9 TV 

25
th
 April 2015 Anzac day ï 100 year commemoration of the first ANZAC force landing WWI 

3
rd

 May 2015 Mothers Day function at the Sub-Branch.  

22
nd

 May 2015 Welcome Dinner ï Lieutenant General Georgios Paraschopoulos 

 

Date Future Events 
Saturday  

8
th
 August 2015 

Unveiling of Statue and Dinner dance function at the Port Melbourne Town 

Hall commemorating the role of Lemnos to the WWI Gallipoli campaign. 

Sunday 

13
th
 
 
September 2015 

Fatherôs Day at the Hellenic Sub-Branch 

28
th
 October 2015 Ohi Day at the Australian Hellenic Memorial & Shrine. 

 
 

Lambis Englezos appeared in the 60 minutes Channel 9 TV 
 

On the 5
th
 April 2015, our Sub branch member Mr Lambis Englezos AM appeared in the 60 minutes Channel 9 TV 

program titled "Finding Cobber".   

 

 
 

In 2008, after years of searching, Lambis Englezos found the lost diggers of Fromelles, more than 200 Australian 

soldiers who were hastily buried in a mass grave during the First World War. Despite government and bureaucratic 

resistance, Lambis proved the bodies were there. Subsequently the diggers were exhumed, given proper burials, and 

many finally identified, to the great comfort of their families.  
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Now Lambis has done it again. For the past four years heôs concentrated on what he believes is the mass grave of 

143 Australian soldiers killed in the battle of Krithia on the Gallipoli peninsula in May, 1915. At Gallipoli, the 

bodies of more than 3000 soldiers were never recovered. Lambis Englezos has researched, tracked down and cross-

checked documents to determine what he believes is the mass grave at a farm in the Turkish village of Kocadere. 

 

Pictured below with Channel 9 Reporter Peter Stefanovic (left) and research colleague John Basarin (right), Lambis 

Englezos is seen walking in the area on the Gallipoli Peninsula where he believes 143 Australian soldiers are buried 

in a mass grave. .ñI believe we have a moral obligation to find and recover our war deadò said Mr Englezos. 

 

 
 

Click on the link below to see the complete 60 Minutes story. 

http://www.9jumpin.com.au/show/60minutes/stories/2015/march/finding-cobber/ 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Thank You Dino and Kosta 
 

On 25
th
 April 2015, 

 

Dino Efthymiadis  

and 

Con Katsambanis  

 

Received a recognition plaque  

by the President and Committee 

for their twenty years of hard 

work and exceptional service in 

drafting the Apostratos 

Newsletter. 

 
  

http://www.9jumpin.com.au/show/60minutes/stories/2015/march/finding-cobber/
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10 Rosemary Court Mulgrave (03) 9561 5922 

 

 

Battles of Greece and Crete commemorated in a 50 cent coin 
 

As part of the Official Anzac Centenary Coin Program, the Royal Australian Mint has released two collectable coins 

to commemorate the Battles of Greece and Crete. During the Second World War in 1941, Australian and Allied 

troops were sent to Greece, and the island of Crete, to assist in its defence against the Axis forces. Whilst both 

battles ended in ultimate defeat for the Allies, the Germans and Axis forces did suffer an unexpectedly large number 

of casualties and the bond between Greece and Australia was strengthened - still evident to this day. Mr George 

Katheklakis on behalf of the Cretan Federation of Australia and New Zealand was instrumental in working with the 

Australian Mint to make this coin available to the general public. We are very proud and excited that Greece and 

Crete have been commemorated in this way.  
 

The reverse side of both coins features a design capturing the battleground with soldiers side-by-side in combat. 
 

 

The collectable coins retail at $10 each and can be purchased by visiting the 

Mintôs eShop: https://eshop.ramint.gov.au/default.aspx  or phoning the 

Contact Centre on 1300 652 020.  

 

Click on link below for the complete press release from The Australian Mint. 

http://www.ramint.gov.au/media/press-releases/2015/20150515.cfm  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

https://eshop.ramint.gov.au/default.aspx
http://www.ramint.gov.au/media/press-releases/2015/20150515.cfm
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And So Perished The 8
th

 Light Horse  
 

Those words were written by Captain Leslie Hore of the 8
th
 Light Horse Regiment from Western Victoria. He was 

one of the few survivors from the battle that occurred on 7
th
 August 1915 at an area called the Nek on the Gallipoli 

Peninsula.  

 

The assault on the Nek was flawed from the start. The Commanders, desperate to grab the high ground after three 

months of stalemate, ordered a charge. It was to occur the same time as New Zealand troops launching an assault on 

nearby peak of Chanuk Bair, thereby splitting the Turkish defences. But the Kiwis did not reach their objective that 

morning. Whatôs more, an artillery assault on the Turkish positions ended at 4.23am, seven minutes earlier than it 

should have, giving the Turks time to regain their composure and aim their guns for the 4:30am attack. The 65m 

charge uphill to the Turkish trenches was all but suicide, yet it was still ordered to proceed.  

 

The charge area was small, only the size of three tennis courts. It was planned to send 4 lines or waves of soldiers in, 

roughly 175 men in each wave. Historian Charles Bean later wrote when he toured this area, ñthere were seven or 

eight trenches that rose tier after tier up the face of the hillò.  

 

When the first wave of Anzacs from Victoriaôs 8
th
 Lighthorse regiment were ordered over the top at 4:30am, every 

man was cut down within 30 seconds. Two minutes later, the second wave was ordered to attack, they two were 

similarly destroyed. Captain Leslie Hore had estimated the concentrated gunfire from about 6 machine guns and 200 

Turkish rifles in the small charge area to be around 5000 bullets per minute. In his memoirs he later wroteé ñwhat 

could 175 men do against that volume of fire? In a few minutes, the crackle of rifle fire turned into a roarò. 

As the 3
rd

 wave of men were assembling for the charge, Lt Colonel Noel Brazier pleaded with his Commander to 

stop the slaughter, but he was told to push on. The 3
rd

 and 4
th
 waves were soldiers from the West Australian 10

th
 

Light Horse Regiment.  

 

We pause to ask, at that moment, what were these soldiers thinking? They knew they would probably die. They said 

goodbye and hugged each other. Trooper Harold Rush turned to his mate standing next to him and said "Goodbye 

cobber. God bless you". These words appear on his headstone, in the little cemetery near the scene of the charge. 

After the 4
th
 charge, the attack was finally called off.  

 

The toll for that terrible day was 234 dead and 372 wounded. 
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Welcome Dinner ï Lieutenant General Georgios Paraschopoulos 
 

On Friday 22
nd

 May 2015, the Hellenic Sub Branch of the RSL hosted a dinner welcoming Lieutenant General 

Georgios Paraschopoulos and Colonel Vasileios Broumas of the Hellenic Armed Forces. Both Officers were in 

Melbourne to participate in the Annual WWII Battle of Crete Commemoration activities. 

 

Pictured below LT GEN Paraschopoulos presents the President with a gift. Also pictured are Colonel Broumas and 

Mrs Paraschopoulos. 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Dignitaries included The 

Greek Consul General Mrs 

Christina Simantiraki, 

Lambis Englezos, journalist 

from Neos Kosmos 

newspaper Mike Sweet, 

President of Panseka Con 

Procopiou, President Cretan 

Federation Australia & New 

Zealand Michael Houdalakis 

and President Cretan 

Brotherhood Jim 

Papadimitriou.  
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Operation Slipper Commemoration Parade 
 

On Saturday 21
st
 March 2015, Australia marked the conclusion of Operation SLIPPER with commemorative 

activities conducted across the country. Australiaôs military contribution to the ISAF and the ICAT missions across 

Afghanistan and the Middle East commenced in October 2001. Australia deployed over 33,000 Australian Defence 

Force personnel, Australian Public Service employees and Australian Federal Police to the Middle East Area of 

Operations. The parades marked the end of the operation, which was Australia's contribution to the conflict in 

Afghanistan, launched in response to the deadly September 11 terrorist attacks in the United States. During the 

mission, 41 ADF personnel were killed and another 261 wounded. 
 

 
 

Major General Peter Gilmore led the first contingent of Australian Special Forces troops into Afghanistan in 2001. 

Speaking at the Sydney event, he said "I still remember the first night we flew in, there were five of us flying into a 

dusty airstrip south of Afghanistan, we really didn't know what we were going into".  

 

Warrant Officer Paul Richardson - ñWhen veterans returned from the Vietnam War they weren't necessarily shown 

the respect they deserved for their services, so these sort of parades ... is really a way of making sure those mistakes 

are not repeated.ò 
 

 
 

 

Parade arriving at the Shrine of Remembrance 
 


